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BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

October 8, 2006

Beretta Building

Minutes
ROLL CALL – President Al Magyar called the meeting to order at 8:04PM.  There was a quorum of 79 directors present out of 139; seven directors at the shoot did not attend.
A. MINUTES – Motion by Andrea Lehr 2nd by King Heiple to approve the minutes from the October 9, 2005 Board of Directors’ meeting; motion passed all in favor.

B. EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETINGS – Next year’s Executive Committee meeting dates will be January 26, 2007 at the NSC and a date and place to be determined for the summer meeting.  The winter meeting for the NSCA Executive Council is being held the same weekend in January.  The 2007 Board of Directors’ meeting will be held October 7th at the Beretta Pavilion.
C. OFFICERS’ REPORTS

1.
President – Al Magyar thanked everyone for their support during the last two years.  There has been a lot going on, including all of the building of houses surrounding us; we have not contacted any real estate agents to sell our property, and we are not going to move to Sparta.  However, we are open to looking at any offers.  A Long Range Planning Committee has been established to determine our needs if and when (and we all know it’s more likely to be when) we have to move, so we will have everything in order. 


2.
Vice President – Louise Terry thanked everyone for coming and the directors who have served and welcomed the new directors.  We have five new members on the Executive Committee, and asked for everyone’s support to deal with whatever comes our way.


3.
Secretary/Treasurer – Bill Batty reported that the Association’s finances are in very good order, and recognized Steve Scales for the excellent job he has done.  In the future we need to work to increase our membership and target volume, and solicited constructive recommendations from the directors, members and clubs.


4.
Executive Director – Don Snyder introduced Ashley Lynch from the Arizona Game & Fish Department, which has taken over the operation of Ben Avery.  They are investing $1.3M in improvements for the facility, which includes new machines, 18 lighted skeet fields and lights for the sporting clays course; upgrade of the entire electrical system for the fields as well as the camper line.  Renovation of the clubhouse is also planned.  The “Copper State Open”, which replaces the Kachina Open, will be held next March; everyone is invited to attend.

D. TARGET AND CLUB STATISTICS – Even though the number of member clubs is up considerably from previous years, the number of registered shoots and target volume are both slightly down.  
E. MEMBERSHIP – Membership is about the same as last year at this time.  The Member Call Center continues to receive positive feedback on the services they provide and their job performance.
F. BUDGET/FINANCE – Steve Scales reported that we are on budget for the year.  The corporate events are up 30%, which provides steady income and is a viable mechanism for introducing new shooters.  The proceeds from the lead reclamation proceeds have been used for the development of our environmental stewardship plan for NSC and also the “Environmental Stewardship” seminars being held this week.  The Life Member investment fund is in excellent shape.  Due to the approach the Wachovia Group has taken, the fund is doing better than projected.
G. SKEET SHOOTING REVIEW – The problem with the bulk-mailing center have been corrected, as have mailings to Canada.  Though advertising revenue for the SSR is down, industry is spending more on shot programs.  So, the SSR may be losing advertising revenue, but the NSSA is not.  Recent issues have included more color, and also recent articles on the history of skeet have been well received by the members.  Susie Fluckinger, with Julie Moreno, continue to do an excellent job to make the SSR meaningful.
H. INFORMATION AND TECHNOLOGY REPORT – The newest version of Mike Valerio’s software for the Mini and World shoots is performing very well.  There were some problems with handling of classification for prepaid shooters, but these were quickly resolved.  Additionally, Mike has been on the grounds during the shoots to handle any corrections that have had to be made.  The registration and shoot-off staffs are making notes for future enhancements.  All of our historical data has been provided to the programmer for conversion.  There are some decisions that have to be made before the project is completed enabling access to the data but, in all likelihood, we will not be able to integrate or access the data through TEAMMS (our current membership database); there will need to be a separate stand-along program.
I. NATIONAL SHOOTING COMPLEX – The schedule of events continues to grow and expand, generating substantial income for the Association.  The new berm on the lower fields was erected at minimal cost due to construction in the area needing some place to dump the rocks and soil from their grading operations.  Next year’s “Kids and Clays” event in conjunction with the Toni Ann Rogers Spring Extravaganza will include skeet, trap, sporting clays and Cowboy Action.  It’s not intended for shooters to shoot multiple venues, but we will have some shoot-offs with all the target shooting sports represented.  We expect to generate a lot of positive press from this event.  A number of improvements have been made on the grounds during the last year, including the new PA system, new A/C system in the clubhouse, upgrades to the camper shower facilities; enclosed the barbeque area for our caterer; miscellaneous road repairs.  In light of the residential growth surrounding the grounds, we will probably have to erect perimeter fencing in the future.
J. U. S. OPEN – Next year’s shoot will be held at the High Desert Sportsmen Club in Albuquerque, NM September 6-9th.  This year’s shoot at Ft. Bragg Clay Target Center was a great event.  The 2008 site will be selected at the January Executive Committee meeting.  Any interested clubs should get their bids to Carl Hensch at Headquarters not later than December 15, 2006.
K. WORLD SHOOT – Attendance is down slightly from last year.  Next year’s World Championships will be held October 5-13th.  The 2007 Junior World Championship will be held at the Minute Man Sportsmans Club in Massachusetts, August 3-5, 2007; the Event 6 World Skeet Championship will be held at Northbrook Sports Club in Illinois May 18-20th; and the location and dates for the International Skeet Championship are still to be determined.
L. RULES AND CLASSIFICATIONS – Trish Magyar briefed the directors on the software tool developed by a University of Texas San Antonio statistics professor that will be used to assess whether or not any changes need to be made to our classification system (i.e., the class averages).  Work will continue on this at the winter Rules Committee meeting.
M. FIELD GRANTS – We currently have requests for five field grants pending Executive Committee approval (January meeting); requests for grants need to be received at Headquarters not later than January 1st.  
N. NATIONAL SPORTING CLAYS ASSOCIATION – Overall NSCA is in very good shape.  Both membership and targets are up over previous years.  The change in the shooting year in 2004 slightly skews the historical data for that year.  We have lost a number of clubs, but a lot of sporting clays clubs are run as self- proprietorship “for profit” entities, so when someone retires there isn’t always someone moving in behind them to take over the operation of the facility.
O. LEAGUE & SWEEPSTAKES – Last year we ended the sporting clays portion, but continued the skeet league.  Participation continues to decline to the point where we need to assess whether not it is worth our staff’s time and effort to continue the program.
P. NSSA HALL OF FAME – The inductees this year are E. Lee Dennis as the Ray Boller Award recipient, and Sue Bogardus and Dr. Jim Biddle for shooting accomplishments.  This year’s banquet is being held at a new facility – Pedrotti’s North Wind Ranch.  We are interested in your feedback.
Q. MUSEUM – Mike Brazzell, along with Jim Harris, continues to do an exceptional job.  Everyone was encouraged to take some time to visit the Museum and Hall of Fame.  Also, Kathy Sedlecky has done an outstanding fund raising job for the museum so that we can continue to make improvements.
R. AWARDS & RECOGNITION – Andrew Engle was this year’s NSSA/NSSF scholarship recipient.  It was a very difficult decision to decide to whom to award the scholarship, as all of the applicants were exceptional.  They all showed a lot of maturity for their age, which is a positive reflection on our sport.  If there is someone who would like to sponsor another scholarship, it would be money well spent.  Last year’s winner, Emily Blount, is carrying a 4.0 GPA and won a medal in Croatia with the U.S. Olympic Shooting Team.
S. INSTRUCTOR CERTIFICATION – This program has grown substantially and become very credible.  The Youth Camps, which have been an excellent addition, have been well attended.
T. GMC PRO GRADE CHALLENGE – GMC provides two vehicles to be given away to NSCA and NSSA members at the National Sporting Clays Championships and World Skeet Shooting Champions.  Participation is ahead of last year, but not what it could be.  Clubs are missing out on the opportunity to get sponsorship from their local GMC dealer.  Forms and information are available on myNSSA.  Participation is simple, so, please contact your local GMC dealer for sponsorship.
U. UNFINISHED BUSINESS – None to discuss.
V. NEW BUSINESS


1.
Director-at-Large Nominations – Nominations were opened.  Howie Altman nominated Mary Alice DeFrancesco (CT); Louise Terry nominated Jerry McKay (NC); Bill Wright nominated Billy D. Williams (MT); Warren Ruelo nominated Mel Schwartz (MD); R.U. Myers nominated Judy Harding (VA); Bill Burke nominated Don Luisi (NJ); Mike Kozak nominated Al Means (WV); Robert Paxton nominated Billy Ray Suggs (TX); Bill Murrell nominated Randy King (NC).  Motion by Ron Wilson, 2nd by Howie Altman, to close the nominations; motion passed all in favor.  New Directors-at-Large elected were: Mary Alice DeFrancesco, Jerry McKay, Al Means, Billy Ray Suggs and Billy D. Williams.


2.
Monthly Targets Proposal submitted by Clark Harkness was presented and discussed extensively.  His proposal included the elimination of Monthly Targets in conjunction with several other changes.  It was agreed to take one vote on the entire package; if the proposal passed then the Rules Committee would assess the full impact on the Rules and then forward a ballot to the entire Board of Directors for a vote.  Motion by Clark Harkness, 2nd by Mike Vickers, to eliminate Monthly Targets after a full review by the Rules Committee for a full vote of the Board of Directors.  Motion failed.
There being no further business to discuss, motion made by Ron Wilson, 2nd by Andrea Lehr, to adjourn.  Motion passed all in favor.  Annual Board of Directors meeting was concluded at 9:58PM.

Respectfully Submitted,

Bill Batty, Secretary/Treasurer



Trish Magyar, Assistant Secretary

